
Crossett city council met in special session June 10, 2019 at 4:00 p.m. at the Crossett Annex Building.
Present:		Mayor McCormick
Council Members:  	Marshall, Knight, Martinie, Rodgers, Foster and Carter

Absent: 		Clerk/Treasurer Walthall, City Attorney James Hamilton
		

Mayor McCormick called the meeting to order.  He announced that the purpose of this meeting is to discuss financial statements of April and May.  

Statements have been revised and updated.  Department heads have met and reviewed their expenses.  Mr. Terrell has assisted Mrs. Gulledge in making the statements more legible and easier to understand.  Questions were asked concerning certain line items and explained by department heads.

Mayor McCormick informed the council that in light of current announcements by Georgia-Pacific, he has cancelled the fire truck lease agreement and asked Mr. Harrison to hold off on the hiring of a maintenance employee.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Councilwoman Marshall asked the status of the salary supplemental mid-year bonuses which were included in this year’s budget preparations.  Mrs. Gulledge explained that these usually are issued the first on July and money is available for the payment of these bonuses.

Councilman Martinie questioned procedures for tournaments at the Crossett Sports Complex.  He asked that council be presented with a list of charges for tournaments and also a copy of the contract between the city of Crossett and both baseball and softball leagues.  He asked that Recreation Director Larry Cantley be invited to give update on things with the city and also provide information on tournament fees.  Councilman Martinie requested that the recreation commission attend meeting in order to discuss job expectations and procedures.  

With no further discussion or comments, the meeting was adjourned.
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